As a follow up to my comments during the public forum last Tuesday, I wanted to add some specific thoughts about how to reduce unnecessary police-citizen interactions that result in distrust of law enforcement, that result in disproportionate outcomes in the criminal justice system, and that, on occasion, result in police violence on the citizens of the County.  None of these negative outcomes of over-policing has popular support, I would imagine, and reducing these outcomes would not only improve relations between citizens of the County and the Sheriff’s Office, but also possibly save the County money.
For example, the County could explore a means by which to re-route a significant portion of the 1.3 million-plus calls for service received by the Sheriff’s Office over the past 5 years, as documented in their recent press release.  The County already has a “Mobile Integrated Health Care Team” that could be a springboard for a larger team of mental health professionals and trained mediators, to which the County Department of Emergency Services could re-route a significant portion of calls for service for things like trespassing, noise complaints, substance abuse crises, mental health crises not involving violence or dangerous weapons, domestic disputes not involving physical violence, and other incidents that can often escalate when there is a law enforcement response.  This has been done successfully for a long time in Eugene, Oregon, with a population (~171,000) very close to the population of Charles County.
Some articles discussing the program in Eugene can be found here:
https://www.npr.org/2020/06/10/874339977/cahoots-how-social-workers-and-police-share-responsibilities-in-eugene-oregon
https://www.wsj.com/articles/when-mental-health-experts-not-police-are-the-first-responders-1543071600
In the spirit of Criminal Justice Reform, this would be a worthwhile investment as opposed to, for example, The “Drug Enforcement and Education Special Reserve Fund” set forth in the County Code, which creates a fund of money that comes from “the forfeiture or sale of property seized as a result of the enforcement of laws relative to controlled dangerous substances.” The first $250,000 of such money is required to be deposited in this fund. From there, 30% of that money goes to the state’s attorney to investigate and prosecute narcotics crimes. 20% goes to the circuit court for use in drug prevention, education, treatment, and enforcement programs. And the remaining 50% goes to the Sheriff.  Earmarking money collected from drug-related civil forfeitures back into the enforcement of those laws becomes a self-fulfilling prophecy.  In other words, it encourages more efforts to investigate and prosecute nonviolent drug crimes because it is profitable for the agencies investigating and prosecuting those crimes to do so.  Investigations and prosecutions should proceed because they reflect the priorities of the County’s residents, unvarnished by financial incentives.
These are just a couple examples of how the County can, to use the words of State’s Attorney Tony Covington, “reimagine the criminal justice system” and really be a trailblazing jurisdiction on justice and police reform issues.

